
Happy New Year everyone! I hope everyone enjoyed the    

holidays and here’s looking forward to a busy 2011 full of fun 

and activities. A huge thank you to those of you who filled in 

our feedback forms and returned them to me - the info is 

very helpful for passing on feedback to other organisations who have given us 

donations. We now have a new branch database and I am planning to spring 

clean it - to make sure that I have the correct contact details for everyone 

and that you still want to be on our mailing list!  Nikki Smith. 
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Committee contact details 

Branch Officer: 

Nikki Smith   

118 Fernhill Road, Farnborough,  

GU14 9DR. Nikki@nasHandR.org   

01252 694934 / 07764 200446 
(Please note: I am a parent of 3 boys on the 

spectrum and I do this in my spare time!) 
 

Treasurer 

Denise Rooney 

d.rooney746@btinternet.com 
 

Newsletter editor: 

Karen Smith   01252 647418 

karen.m.smith@tesco.net  
 

Come and join us!  

Education advice: 

Dawn Wilson    (e-mail support only) 

Dawn.wilson@tavistock.hants.sch.uk  
 

Event co-ordinators: 

Gaye McGowan and Janette Cutler 

events@nasHandR.org  
 

Facebook group 

Cara & Alan Taylor 

www.facebook.com (search for NAS Hart 

Rushmoor and you’ll find us!) 
 

Other committee members: 

Colin Smith (at Gaming Zone) 

Karen Booth  

Briony Court (a star with Christmas food!) 

Hart and Rushmoor Branch newsletter 

www.nasHandR.org 

** This newsletter 

is printed in colour 

thanks to the  

generosity of the 

Fleet Lions. ** 

Hampshire Aiming High - 117 hours! 

Do you have a child at a special school or on high rate Disability     

Allowance? Have you used your Aiming High Short Breaks hours? 

They run out on 31st March 2011. Ideally they are to get disabled 

children into mainstream activities (ie. by providing support at swimming      

lessonsbetc.) but if these aren’t appropriate for your child, ask Parent Voice 

for an “exceptions form” - this enables you to use the hours in other ways for 

example, paying for someone to take your child to activities they can access 

and enjoy! For more info contact Parent Voice on 01256 472767. There’s no 

guarantee that Hampshire will authorise them but it’s worth asking! 

mailto:Nikki@nasHandR.org
mailto:d.rooney746@btinternet.com
mailto:karen.m.smith@tesco.net
mailto:Dawn.wilson@tavistock.hants.sch.uk
mailto:events@nasHandR.org?subject=NAS%20H&R%20events
http://www.facebook.com
http://www.nasHandR.org
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January 
 

 Tuesday 4th 5 - 7pm: 

Special needs fun session 

@ Fizzy Kids. 

-------------------- 

Saturday 8th 10am - 1: 

NAS Gaming Zone 
----------------------- 

Thursday 13th 10am: 

Coffee & chat @ 

Costa in Aldershot 

-------------------- 

Saturday 22nd 10am - 1: 

NAS Gaming Zone 
----------------------- 

Sunday 30th 11am: 

(Christmas!) Party @ 

Challengers Youth Centre 

February 
  

Tuesday 1st  5 - 7pm: 

Special needs fun session 

@ Fizzy Kids. 

------------------------ 

Saturday 5th 10am - 1: 

NAS Gaming Zone 

------------------------ 

Saturday 19th 10am - 1: 

NAS Gaming Zone 

------------------------ 

Monday 21st 11am: 

Laser-Run in Farnborough 

March 
  

Tuesday 1st 5 - 7pm: 

Special needs fun session 

@ Fizzy Kids. 

------------------------ 

Saturday 5th 10am - 1: 

NAS Gaming Zone 

------------------------ 

Tuesday 15th 10am: 

Coffee & chat @ 

Costa in Aldershot 

------------------------ 

Saturday 19th 10am - 1: 

NAS Gaming Zone 

Dates for your diary... 

Inspiring You activities! 
 

Hampshire County Council have given us some “Inspiring You” money to part-fund some    

activities for children and young people with any additional needs in Hart, Rushmoor,    

Alton and Basingstoke. There are events planned in each area, but they are open to     

anyone in Hampshire. Sadly the money must be used by 31st March 2011, so we will have 

to make the most of it whilst we can! 

There is a flyer attached to this newsletter for the remaining activities in January. So 

far we have already had a session donutting, a game of bowling, a fun session at Playdays 

and a gaming session at The Base in Hook - if you attended any of these, please fill in the 

feedback form so we can prove to Hampshire that these are 

needed (just ask Nikki if you need another one!)  

February and March events include soft play in Alton, Gaming 

Zone sessions in Hook, ASD stay & play session in Alton, Laser-

Run  session in Farnborough, Laser-Storm session in Basingstoke,  

bowling, a trip on the Watercress Line and many more!  
 

Make sure you get in touch with Nikki to join the mailing list (for emails, posted info or 

text messages!) and to book your places at events as they are limited. 

Fizzy Kids special needs sessions; 
Use them or loose them! 

Attendance at these sessions hasn’t been great 

lately & if we can’t get more families to come 

along then the sessions will stop and this would 

be a real shame! 

The activity list is minimal as there are so 

many Inspiring You  events to choose from 

and there is only one Nikki! ;o)  



Activities for children & young people 
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We try to keep the costs to families as low as possible, but is cost or transport is an issue just 

get in touch with us and we will try to help! 

Donations are always gratefully received - even a pack of biscuits helps keep our costs down. 

Please remember that you are responsible for your children at all of our activities. 

Saturday morning Gaming Zone 
For all children & teens with an ASD and their siblings! The games are suited to children 

6yrs+ but there are several younger children who come along and play too. There are 

games consoles, handheld games and PCs with online access too. A parent/carer must stay during 

the sessions, but there will be plenty of tea, coffee and biscuits. These sessions are free!       

Alternate Saturdays, throughout the year (see page 2 for the dates) 

10am – 1pm, at Mayfield Community Centre, Totland Close, Farnborough, 

GU14 8TX. Parking is available but not past the  barriers, please.  

Please will all parents ensure they supervise their 

children throughout the session. 

Fizzy Kids special needs sessions! 
The first Tuesday of every month, from 5 - 7pm. The sessions are for all  children with any 

kind of special need & their siblings. Usual height and age restrictions do not apply! The price 

is £3.50 per child. Food & drinks are available to buy. Parents 

must supervise their children closely at this event. 

Please support these sessions or they will stop running. 

NAS activities in Aldershot 
ASD Social Skills group 
Run by NAS staff, these sessions for those on the autistic spectrum are held on Saturday’s at 

The Games Shop in Aldershot town centre.  

10:15 - 11:45am  for 5 - 8 year olds     or    12:30 - 2pm for those 8 years +   

The cost is £5 per session. 
 

NAS Youth Club, Aldershot 
This is run on Wednesday evenings, 6 - 8pm and is now taking reservations. 
 

For more information on any of these, contact Kate Nixon on 01483 869553, 

07909 930086 or kate.nixon@nas.org.uk  

Schoolgate directory 
This is a guide to leisure and recreation for young people with special needs in Hampshire. It is 

currently being updated to produce a new, easy to use directory. You can take a look at 

www.school-gate.org and as soon as the printed copies are available, Nikki will pass them on to 

everyone. 

mailto:kate.nixon@nas.org.uk
http://www.school-gate.org


Playcentre 
The Playcentre session on Sunday 12th December was incredibly popular; we had 49 

children and their parents there to enjoy themselves at our branch Christmas 

party! Father Christmas and his elf worked incredibly hard to make sure they saw 

every child who was willing and gave them a present. Shirley from Face Art painted  

several children’s faces (it was a good job she did her homework and looked up 

Pokemon faces!) and a few adults joined in the fun too. 

Mr Giant kept everyone entertained, starting off as a giant snowman, then        

creating balloon models (with plenty of requests for 

swords!) and finally plate spinning - getting the children and 

parents to spin plates whilst hopping on one leg!  

Cara’s cake was once again a fantastic piece of artwork; with 

penguins, seals and polar bears on the icy coconut slopes. 

Christmas parties 2010 at Challengers! 
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Donutting 
This proved to be far more popular than Nikki imagined...there were several    

sessions (some NAS, some Inspiring You) and everyone had a great time. It was 

wonderful to see families going down the slope together and listening to the 

adults screaming was highly amusing to the others spectating!  

It was lovely to see so many new faces and we will definitely be doing this again, 

perhaps in the Easter holidays when it’s a little warmer. 

Useful contacts from the party: 

Mr Giant: www.MrGiant.co.uk or 01429 472525 
 

Cara’s cakes: www.carascakes.co.uk or 07515 684885 
 

Face Art: Shirley Watson based in Farnham, call 

01252 676812.  

Bowling 
We had 2 sessions (one NAS, one Inspiring You) at Farnborough Bowl. 

It was wonderful to see so many families having great fun together and 

although there were a few loud “thuds!” as bowling balls landed, there 

weren’t any holes in the lanes when we left!  

Activities between Christmas and New Year! 

Youth centre 
Sadly the party at the youth centre was cancelled due to the snow and ice, but we 

are determined to have this party, without the Christmas theme, on Sunday 30th 

January 2011 - Nikki will be in touch with everyone who was due to attend. 

http://www.MrGiant.co.uk
http://www.carascakes.co.uk


Coffee Mornings 
We all know how important and enjoyable it can be to chat to other parents/

carers so we get together every other month at one of the local coffee shops. 

See page 2 for where and when. Let Nikki know if you have a suggestion of where 

our next coffee morning should be. 

Events for parents & carers 
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Carers rights 
Carers have certain legal rights to benefits 

and other help. Carers UK is aware of many 

carers who do not know about their rights or 

how to get help. Every year £840 million of 

carers’ benefits are unclaimed. Carers UK is 

aiming to make sure carers know about their 

rights and the help available to them. Their 

new guide sets out what rights carers have 

and how they can get financial help, practical 

help and help with combining work and caring. 

To be sent a free copy of the guide call 0808 

808 7777 or download a copy  from   

www.carersuk.org 

Parent Voice drop-in times changed! 
Instead of the daily drop-in hours, there will 

now be regular coffee morning drop-ins on 

Wednesday’s, 10am until noon, at the Parent 

Voice office in Winklebury, Basingstoke. 

On 26th January, 9th and 23rd February and 

then 9th and 23rd March. 

It’s still possible to make an appointment for an 

alternative time if you need to. 

Contact the Basingstoke hub on 01256 472767 

or safi.caraccio@barnardos.org.uk for more 

info or to make an appointment. 

Parenting courses in Fleet 
There are 3 new courses     

beginning in March: Time Out 

for Parents (those with 0 - 

9yr olds); Time Out for Teen-

agers (those with 9 - 16yr olds); Time Out for Dads 

(with free pizza!)  Places cost £25 (but get in touch 

if cost is an  issue). For more information or to book 

a place contact Ken & Jane Shorey on 01252 843803 

or ken@shoreyfamily.co.uk  
**Please note, these are not special needs specific, but 

may still be useful.** 

Branch resource library 
Our library box has several new titles in it, thanks to the generous donation from 

the Hook Fun Run Committee. It will be available at our Gaming Zone sessions for 

members to borrow items that they are interested in, from books to DVD’s, visual 

aids and more.  

A copy of the library list is at the end of this newsletter - take a look and get in 

touch with Nikki if there are any items you wish to borrow or if you have any   

suggestions for things for us to include. Please do get in touch with us if you have any books 

you need to return.  

Facebook group 
The branch Facebook group is a good 

place to find other parents in similar 

situations, as well as get any info we have 

as soon as we have it! Feel free to 

introduce yourself, ask a 

question or simply read the 

other posts. Just go to 

www.facebook.com and 

search for NAS Hart 

Rushmoor and you’ll find us.  

http://www.carersuk.org/Newsandcampaigns/CarersRightsDay/FreeCarersRightsGuide
mailto:safi.caraccio@barnardos.org.uk
mailto:ken@shoreyfamily.co.uk
http://www.facebook.com
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SOS!SEN @ The Games Shop 

The excellent volunteers from SOS!SEN will be upstairs in the Games Shop in 

Aldershot on the first Tuesday of every month (except for January, when it’s the second     

Tuesday, the 11th), 10.15am – 12.15pm. Go to www.sossen.org.uk for more info. If you can’t get 

there, call their helpline on 020 8538 3731 for educational advice. 

*WORKSHOP: APPEALING A FINAL STATEMENT OF SEN*  

10am - 4.30pm on Saturday 5th February and 12th March 2011 in Hampton, Middlesex. 

The cost for both sessions is £95. The two-day workshop is designed to help parents prepare 

their own case for Tribunal. The course is limited to 15 participants. Sample documents are    

provided in advance and one follow-up meeting can be arranged to discuss progress on a          

participant's case. A detailed programme is sent out before the course. Lunch and refreshments 

are provided. For further details of the workshop and to download a booking form see the events 

page at www.sossen.org.uk  

NCMA Family Fun Day 

at Henry Tyndale School 
Ship Lane, Farnborough, GU14 8BX, 

on 22nd January 2011, 10am - 2pm 
The National Childminding         

Association are working with 

Kids and Parent Voice to provide    

families with a chance to talk to 

special needs childminders who 

live and work in the Hart and       

Rushmoor areas. There will be 

jumbo games to play, bouncy    

castle, drumming workshops,    

flywall, sensory room, art         

activities and more! Places are 

limited, so contact  Parent Voice straightaway 

to avoid disappointment, on 011329 823 140 or 

email  Elizabeth.goodyer@ barnardos.org.uk   

Fun House special needs fun! 
These sessions are great fun, but 

January’s session has had to be 

cancelled due to a flood! Hopefully 

everything will be back to normal in time 

for February’s session on the second 

Saturday of the month. For more 

details call 01256 471066 or go to  

www.funhousebasingstoke.co.uk 

Mencap’s Big Cuts fight! 
Parkside in Aldershot are holding a meeting on 11th 

January at 7pm, for people who care for or work 

with those who have learning difficulties to find out 

about cuts happening in our area, call 01252 313103 

for more info. 

There’s also an event at the Alton Maltings on 

Thursday 27th January, 9.30am - 3.30pm to discuss 

the cuts and what the law says about them. To book 

your place call 01905 740500.  

To read more about Hampshire’s plans, go to  

www3.hants.gov.uk/adult-services  

Mencap Basingstoke youth club 
This club runs on the 2nd and 4th Friday 

of the month, at The Dome, Brighton 

Hill, 7 - 9pm. It  costs £4 and they also 

have a tuck shop. The criteria is that 

young   people are aged 11 

- 18 years and attend a 

special needs school as 

the club is for youngsters with learning 

disabilities. For more info, call the youth 

club number 07514 002 091. 

Playdays special needs fun nights 
On the 3rd Friday of every month it’s    

special needs night at Playdays. 6pm - 8pm 

in Basingstoke (RG24 8NF.) Entry is £3 

for under 4’s and £3.50 for those over 4 

years or go for the Meal Deal - a hot kids 

meal for an extra £3! For more info call 

Playdays on 01256 346173.  

http://www.sossen.org.uk
http://www.sossen.org
mailto:Elizabeth.goodyer@%20barnardos.org.uk
http://www.funhousebasingstoke.co.uk
http://www3.hants.gov.uk/adult-services/learningdisability-consultation
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Are you AllergyWise?  
The Anaphylaxis Campaign have now launched online training courses. 

AllergyWise anaphylaxis information and resources have been developed for anyone wanting to 

know more about anaphylaxis, whether you have a severe allergy yourself or are a relative,   

childminder, nursery nurse or nanny, friend or an employer. 

The new online resource is packed full of advice on how to manage a serious allergic reaction. It   

includes: a step-by-step guide on what to do in an emergency; information on allergen exposure, 

food labelling and how to reduce the risk of cross-contamination; long-term management and 

how to develop individual management plans. For more info go to www.anaphylaxis.org.uk or call 

01252 546100. 

 

 

 

 

PAG family folk festival 
Monday 21st February 10.30am - 3.30pm 

West End Centre, Queens Road, Aldershot 

A family festival of folk music and storytel-

ling; making musical instruments and singing! 

Everyone enjoys the performance at the 

end of the day to a specially invited        

audience. The cost is £3 per head and can 

be booked through the West End Centre 

box office on 01252 330040. 

The PAG clubs are still running, the cost is 

£7 per half term, per child. Suitable for 5 - 

18 year olds and siblings in this age range 

are welcome too. For more information con-

tact Ann Evans on 01252 837112 or go to 

www.pagforspecialplay.co.uk 

Cam’s Den 
A new and interactive emotional wellbeing website for use by children aged 7 - 10 years.        

Developed by the Tavistock and Portman NHS Foundation Trust in North London with help from 

local primary aged children. The site is based on Cam, a friendly sock puppet, and his crew of 

pals who are named after different emotions: Happy, Sad, Calm, Confused, Angry and Scared.   

Designed specifically for this age group, each section of the site was developed 

in line with the social and emotional aspects of learning (SEAL) National       

Curriculum. The site was created to address an existing gap in mental health 

and wellbeing education for primary school children, promote the development 

of coping skills and combat mental health stigma by raising awareness about 

what actually happens in a therapy session and how common emotional           

difficulties are. Go to www.www.camsden.co.uk  

Totally Yours 
This is a new website that aims to list       

everything useful to the disabled and elderly, 

on one place.  

Take a look and see if you discover something 

new! You can also tell them if you know of 

something useful to add to the site. Go to 

www.totallyyours.co.uk  

Netbuddy 
Netbuddy is a new website offering hundreds 

of simple, yet ingenious solutions to everyday 

issues encountered by parents, carers, 

teachers and therapists. From creating calm 

before bedtime to preventing panic attacks 

on the bus, Netbuddy lists 

over 700 practical tips and 

suggestions from people 

with first-hand experience of special needs. 

Go to www.netbuddy.org.uk 

http://www.anaphylaxis.org.uk
http://www.pagforspecialplay.co.uk
http://www.www.camsden.co.uk
http://www.totallyyours.co.uk/
http://www.netbuddy.org.uk
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ACT now 
A new group called 'Autism 

Campaigners Together' has 

launched ACT NOW, a     

campaign reflecting shared concerns 

about the proposed benefit cuts and 

medical assessments which will begin in 

2013. Further info is available from  

http://actnow01.web.officelive.com 

Please join them on Facebook - the 

more of us there are, the louder our 

voice will be! 

News from Head Office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Monday to Friday, 10am – 4pm,  

e-mail autismhelpline@nas.org.uk  

or go to www.autism.org.uk 
 

For Community Care issues call 

the helpline or e-mail your enquiry to 

communitycare@nas.org.uk 

The NAS Parent to Parent line  

0800 9 520 520. It's a free and confidential 

telephone support service offered by volunteer 

parents of an adult or child with an ASD. 

Advice on educational issues for parents whose 

children have autism or Asperger syndrome 

0845 070 4002 

www.autism.org.uk/autismdirectory  

Other local branches & support 
NAS Surrey Branch: www.mugsy.org or call Sara on 01483 822630. 

NAS South Hampshire Branch: www.shantsnas.org.uk 

NAS Alton Branch: contact Gail on 07824 372034, email alton@nas.org.uk or www.nasalton.com 

BAGS (Basingstoke Autism Group): contact bagsinstoke@live.co.uk or via Jen at Speakeasy 

Advocacy on 01256 332795.   

Contact a Family: Free helpline 0808 808 3555 open 9.30am - 5pm, Monday to Friday. 

AFASIC helpline: 08453 555577 

Parent Voice: www.parentvoice.info  or phone 01256 472767. 

Did you know the Hampshire Parents & Carers Forum has become the Parent Voice Forum? 

The plan is that this group becomes representative of families with children who have all sorts 

of additional needs in all areas of Hampshire. They need more parents and carers to come along 

from the North and East of Hampshire, as well as those who can be a voice for those families 

who aren’t autism related. Meetings are held at the Winchester Vineyard and the next one is on 

26th January at 10am. Contact Nikki if you want more info or even a lift!   

Autism Act - statutory guidance 
Thanks to the Autism Act 2009, the Government has 

published statutory guidance for local councils and local 

NHS bodies setting out what they have to do to ensure 

they meet the needs of adults with autism in England. 

The final statutory guidance states categorically that 

local authorities and the NHS: should provide autism     

awareness training for all staff; must provide specialist 

autism training for key staff, such as GPs and         

community care assessors; cannot refuse a community 

care assessment for adults with autism based solely on 

IQ; must appoint an autism lead in their area; have to 

develop a clear pathway to diagnosis and assessment 

for adults with autism and need to commission services 

based on adequate population data. 

http://actnow01.web.officelive.com
mailto:autismhelpline@nas.org.uk
http://www.autism.org.uk
mailto:communitycare@nas.org.uk
http://www.autismdirectory.org.uk/Pages/Index.aspx?cg_type_id=1&cg_id=292&ca_type_id=2&ca_id=1&status=1
http://www.autism.org.uk/autismdirectory
http://www.mugsy.org
http://www.shantsnas.org.uk
mailto:alton@nas.org.uk
http://www.nasalton.com
mailto:bagsinstoke@live.co.uk
http://www.parentvoice.info
http://www.autism.org.uk/Working-with/Autism-strategy/The-autism-strategy-an-overview/Autism-Act-2009.aspx


Issue 22 Page 9 

Hampshire Eligibility Criteria have changed! 
Specialist services are now available for those whose needs, following an assessment, fall within 

the new eligibility criteria. They are provided to children with the most complex needs and      

services include care support within and outside the home, overnight short breaks and access to 

family link carers. 
 

In order to achieve outcomes appropriate to their potential and as a result of their disability, the 

child requires total or substantial support, appropriate to their age, from another person, which is 

not available within the family network.  

For example: 

¶ Child uses specialist equipment for mobility 

¶ Child requires support for all basic self care functions when no longer age appropriate 

¶ Child needs constant supervision throughout the day and for prolonged periods at night 

when no longer age appropriate 

¶ Child has behaviour as a result of disability that is a serious risk to self and or others,    

including self harm 

¶ Child has communication needs which without support severely affects personal safety. i.e. 

is deaf, blind or without speech 

¶ Child has been assessed as having Profound and Multiple Learning Disability, Severe     

Learning Disability or Autism with challenging behaviour, which results in a significant risk 

of self harm or harm to others 

Other factors that will influence assessments: 

¶ Carer has physical or mental health problems 

¶ Actual or potential risk to health or safety of carer 

¶ Carer suffers sleep deprivation on a regular basis due to needs of the disabled child 

through the night 

¶ Child’s behaviour is a serious risk to self or others 

¶ Child has been / or is the subject of a Child Protection Plan 

¶ Other person(s) with disabilities/long-term health needs in household who needs support 

¶ Sole carer and has a limited support network 

¶ Significant pressures in the family e.g. domestic violence 

¶ Risk to the child because of the physical environment 

¶ Risk of the disabled child's care breaking down 

¶ Without support the child is likely to need a specialist residential or educational placement 

¶ The family has difficulties in meeting financial commitments 

¶ There are stressful family relationships which may be harmful to disabled child 

¶ Impact on siblings e.g. needs of other children in the family at risk 
 

If you feel your child is eligible for services, the first step is to request an initial assessment of 

need. This will involve a telephone call and probably a visit from Children’s Services. You can do 

this by telephoning 0845 603 5620 or email childrens.services@hants.gov.uk 
 

For more information, go to www.hants.gov.uk/aiminghigh 

If you are refused services, please get in touch with Nikki as she will happily help you fight!  

mailto:childrens.services@hants.gov.uk
http://www3.hants.gov.uk/childrens-services/specialneeds/aiminghigh/eligibility-criteria.htm
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The National Autistic Society is a charity (No.269425) and a company   
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We’re on the web! 
 

www.nasHandR.org 

Useful things! 

The autism directory 
This website is beginning to grow, but they need your help - do you know 

any local autism friedly places that you;d like to recommend to other 

families? If yes, then go to the website and pass on the details. 

www.theautismdirectory.com 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/nasHR 
Please remember that you can raise funds for the branch just by doing 

your online shopping via this link – it doesn’t cost you any extra but we get 

a percentage of the total! 

 

NAtterS  

Make sure you let us 

know if you move or 

change your e-mail  

address. 

If you don’t, we can’t 

get this newsletter to 

you!  

Yellow cards! 
A few parents have asked about obtaining a yellow card. For those of you 

who haven’t even heard of them, a yellow card is sent to you when you 

register your child as disabled with Hampshire County Council. This is 

all entirely separate from Disability Living Allowance and other     

benefits. The card itself is credit card sized and gives a very brief  

description of your child’s special needs and some places accept it as 

proof of entitlement to get a carers pass at events or attractions. To      

obtain one for your child, call 0845 603 5620.  You will have to talk to 

a social worker or support worker who will ask you questions about 

your child. If your child has a social worker, receives middle or high 

rate DLA or attends a special school the process is simple and your 

yellow card will be produced quickly. If you don’t meet those criteria, 

you can still get a yellow card but you will need to give them permission 

to contact your GP or any professional who knows your child and their 

issues. A form will be sent to you, and to the professional and once you 

have returned them, you should eventually get your card through the 

post. 
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